
                                BOARD MINUTES
                    BEMENT COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 5

                   REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

                              NOVEMBER 11, 2015
The regular meeting of the Bement Community Unit School District 5 Board of Education was held Wednesday, November 11, 2015 in the FACS room.  The meeting was called to order by board president Jeff Funk at 7:00 p.m.
Board members present were Jeanne Strack, Jeff Funk, Janice Fogerson, Kyle Rogers, Todd Scott, Valerie Stoerger and Trixie Stoerger-Flavin. 
Mr. Kepley gave his middle/high school report on athletics, the 6-12 Fall Concert, essay winners for the Veterans Day assembly and high school PARCC results.
Ms. Greenwood gave her elementary school report on the food drive for local organizations, Chromebook fundraising efforts, SIP day activities and the Bement Bulldog Boosters fundraising chili supper.
Linda Taylor, Brittany Taylor and Sheryl McKibben gave a Chromebook demonstration to board members.  Board members then worked in teams with a presenter on a Chromebook learning what is done in the classroom daily by students and teachers.
In her superintendent’s report Ms. Greenwood told the board that after the Alumni Banquet the district received over $2000 in donations for the purchase of Chromebooks and a cart and that a family had donated a Chromebook to the district.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that levy amounts have been determined.  The district still does not know what to expect on the EAV of Piatt and Champaign counties.  Ms. Greenwood told the board the district has to be prepared in the event of a property tax freeze.  If the freeze does not occur next year’s levy can be lowered.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that some windows have been replaced in the grade school, high school gym and the IT building.  Ms. Greenwood told the board the district has received the first Piatt County 1% Facility Tax payment.  
A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Strack that the open session minutes of the October 14, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Funk that the board accept and pay all bills as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

Ms. Greenwood and the board reviewed the treasurer’s report.
A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Strack that the board adjourn to executive session at 8:07 p.m. to discuss the semi-annual review of executive session minutes, and the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal of specific employees.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Stoerger-Flavin that the board return to open session at 8:47 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Strack that the board approve the Resolution Regarding Estimated Amounts Necessary to be Levied for the Year 2015 as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Scott that the board keep the executive session minutes closed in their entirety due to the sensitive nature of the material.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Strack that the board approve the appointment of a certified evaluator for the Superintendent in order to be compliant with the Performance Evaluation Reform Act due to the Superintendent’s dual role as PreK-5 Principal.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Funk that the board approve the advertising donation from Lamar Outdoor Advertising.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Stoerger-Flavin that the board employ Andrea Dunlap as a one-on-one paraprofessional for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Rogers that the board employ Stephani Witts as the middle school girls head volleyball coach for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Stoerger-Flavin and seconded by Stoerger that the board employ Brittany Tieman as the middle school girls assistant volleyball coach for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Rogers that the board approve Camron Smith as a volunteer assistant for the high school boys basketball team for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Rogers that the board adjourn at 8:59 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
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